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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
1. Fluoridation of Queensland Water Supply

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yesterday the Premier announced that fluoridation of public water supplies was to become  mandatory see http://statements.cabinet.qld.gov.au/MMS/StatementDisplaySingle.aspx?id=55507. The issue of fluoridation in Queensland has been contentious and has been raised a number of times in the past. 

Background information is available in the qldwater Fluoridation factsheet at http://www.qldwater.com.au/index.php?option=com_docman&task=cat_view&gid=14&Itemid=81 and updated information and links to useful sites are available on the members site under Water Issues after logging in http://www.qldwater.com.au/index.php?option=com_docman&task=cat_view&gid=16&Itemid=34 

For those interested in details of fluoridation plant operation, the relevant chapter in the new qldwater Water Treatment Plant Operations and Maintenance Manual is available at http://www.qldwater.com.au/index.php?option=com_docman&task=cat_view&gid=42&Itemid=81. The full manual will be released early next year.

While the fluoridation debate is often heated and there are many competing arguments on both sides, it is clear that the State Government is determined to show clear leadership in this area. The press release stated that 80% of Queenslanders (mostly SEQ) would have fluoridated town supplies by 2009 and that the figure would rise regionally to 90% by 2012.

Of concern to many water service providers are the costs of installation and ongoing maintenance for fluoridation systems. To date, the Queensland Fluoridation Assistance Program offered by the State had $6 million in funds and offered 100% of ‘eligible capital costs’ if Councils fund ongoing operational costs (see http://www.lgp.qld.gov.au/docs/local_govt/grants_subsidies/funding/GuidelinesQFAP_Apr2006.pdf ).  Few Councils have taken advantage of this subsidy program.

Under the new State Government policy, $35 million has been provided to support capital costs across the State and the cost of ongoing operations has been estimated to equate to a rate rise of $1.50 per person per year. 

For further information or to provide comments contact Rob Fearon (rfearon@qldwater.com.au) or Heather Gold (hgold@qldwater.com.au) on 

3252 4701.
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